
     PERSONNEL & BENEFITS  COMMITTEE 
  ______________________________________________ 

      Monday, June 25, 2018 at 7:30 A.M. 
Memorandum  

Present: Chair Barb Lamb, Committee Members Chuck Ford. Others in attendance 
were Andrew Williams Utility Director 

Mr. Michael Shaver was absent. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
No one from the public was present at the meeting 

MAY MEETING MEMORANDA APPROVAL 
Ms. Lamb made a motion to approve the memorandum from the May 29, 2018 
Personnel and Benefits Committee Meeting. The memorandum was approved. 

SAFTEY UPDATE 
Mr. Williams stated that the Utility has continued with scheduled training. With the past 
month being so hot, hydration was stressed, and staff was given electrolyte packets 
to add to their water. So far there have not been any issues with heat in the field. The 
annual service of the power washers and air compressors were completed. Scot and 
Loren are on the State Association Safety Committee and Scot participated in a safety 
inspection at the plant in Franklin. Mr. Ford and Ms. Lamb commended the Staff on 
its detail to safety.  

PAY POLICY 
Ms. Lamb stated that Mr. Shaver asked that the Committee not approve the pay 
policy item due to his absence at this meeting. She asked Mr. Williams to 
introduce the procedure that was included in the packet and then it can be 
discussed later with Mr. Shaver. Mr. Williams stated that he had met with Ms. 
Lamb to discuss what procedures should be used to move people along in 
their pay range. Mr. Williams stated that he revised the Performance 
Management Policy to be the Performance Management and Pay Policy. The old 
policy was strictly a merit-based policy. One change implemented last year was a 
Cost of Living Adjustment. If an employee is hired in at the bottom half of their 
range, the Utility would like to get them to the median of that range within three years. 
Employees at the very bottom of a range would move up about 3.35% a year. Ms. 
Lamb clarified that would be strictly the step increase, cost of living would be in 
addition to that. This would include current employees as well as new hires that 
fall below that median pay range. The goal is that after three years there would be 
no employees below the market range. From then on there would be merit and cost 
of living increases each year. Ms. Lamb stated that this proposal would be more 
money than the Utility has previously been giving. The other Board 



Members will have to discuss the monetary aspect of the proposal. This would help 
people who are hired on but can’t seem to move above the bottom of their pay ranges. 
Without putting pressure on them to compete for merit increases in the first couple of 
years when they don’t have enough experience to do that. Mr. Williams stated that he 
needs to explain to the employees that the mid-point in the ranges is the market 
average. Once the midpoint is reached salaries should be competitive in the market. 
One question is if an employee as at the top of their pay range how a merit increase 
should be addressed. They would get the cost of living increase. One option that has 
been discussed is a lump sum payment at the end of the year. Mrs. Lamb explained 
that if an employee makes $10.00 per hour and at the end of the year they receive a 
bonus that if it was spread out over the year the employee would make $11.00 per 
hour during the year when overtime is worked is the overtime based on $10.00 or 
$11.00 per hour. That is where the issue comes in. Bonus’ should be added into the 
hourly rate so the question is do you get overtime based on that rate. If one lump sum 
is given at the end of the year then overtime is not paid on the correct rate which is a 
violation of the Fair Labor Standards Act if bonuses are not included in the hourly rate. 
That would be the benefit of paying out the bonus over time vs. in one lump sum. 
When the bonus is put into employees pay each pay period they begin to think it is 
part of their base pay, when it isn’t and would go away at the end of the year. Mr. Ford 
stated that it would be understandably confusing to an employee. Ms. Lamb stated 
that the bonus can be paid in one lump sum, if it is calculated into the hourly rate for 
overtime hours. Mr. Williams stated that Ms. Sheeks is going to check with ADP to 
see what they can set up. Currently in hourly staff there are five people at the top that 
would be impacted by a lump sum. WIS figured the market average and went 10% 
above and below the market to create the ranges. Mr. Williams suggested looking at 
the proposed percentages above the market in the ranges. Maybe it is more 
reasonable for CTRWD to be 15% above the market for the top of the pay range. Ms. 
Lamb asked if the upper range was raised by 5% would that bring all current 
employees in line? Mr. Williams stated that to increase the ranges to 15% above the 
average market rate would allow everyone to be eligible for a Merit increase in 2019. 
Mr. Williams stated that he would run the numbers and see how increasing the top 
range to 15% above the market average would affect current employees. If the bonus 
would work, it would make it much simpler for the payroll process. Ms. Lamb stated 
that the Committee needs to look at the current rate for COLA increases closer to the 
time the budget is approved because it could fluctuate based on things like gas prices.  
Mr. Ford stated that he has concerns about health insurance options for 2019. Mr. 
Williams stated that when the numbers came in on the mid-year quotes they were 
coming in at a reasonable rate. The hope is that it will still be a reasonable change at 
the end of the year. Mr. Ford asked what stands in the way of Group Buying Insurance 
Options. Mr. Williams stated that those options have been researched including the 
Sate Plan for all State employees, but it came back with poor rates compared to what 
the Utility currently has. In the State Regional Sewer District Association, CTRWD is 
the largest utility and a lot of the rest have two to three employees and no interest in 
participating.  
 



Mr. Williams stated that if the Committee makes a recommendation after the July
meeting for the Board's August, meeting we would be on track to have the numbers
as discussions begin for budget approval. Ms. Lamb asked Mr. Williams to take one
of the ranges and illustrate what it would look like to get from the bottom of the range
to the midpoint as well as an example with a person at the top of their range as it is
now compared to what it would look like if the range was increased to 15o/o above the
market average. Once the committee has a proposal for the changes, Ms. Lamb will
present the recommendation to the B&F Committee on behalf of the P&B Committee.
Mr. Ford stated that hewould like to see more value shown to the Administrative Staff.
Ms. Sheeks has been working on incentive ideas to increase wages in this category.
Mr. Ford believes thatthis is an undervalued position in the market. Mr. Williams stated
that in 2017 the Technician jobs were slotted the same as the Administrative Support
Assistant. With the new study the Administrative Support Assistant went up a little, but
the Field Operations Technician went up $1.30 more. Ms. Lamb stated that the
difference could be from how WIS grouped the categories together. Not all jobs in the
same company are compared with each other. Mr. Ford stated that he feels the study
has built in gender inequities. Ms. Lamb stated that if a correction needs to be made
it can be made internally without reengaging WIS in the process. Mr. Williams stated
that if the Board has the desire to adjust a range it has the power to do that internally.

The Meeting Adjourned at 8:45 a.m.

Respectfu I ly subm itted,

C^&.aDO&,or*,,
Andrew Williams
Utility Director
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